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I am writing on behalf of The Medical Oncology Group of Australia (MOGA), which is the 
peak representative body for Medical Oncologists in Australia.  We welcome and encourage 
the review of chemotherapy practice in New South Wales (NSW) which we believe will 
appropriately reassure NSW patients and their families about the appropriateness of their 
cancer care, which is recognised to be amongst the best in the world and contribute to the 
outstanding cancer outcomes achieved in Australia.  
 
We would like to clarify the situation by noting the difference between systematic alteration 
of a protocol and individual adjustment of a protocol to adjust the dose for an individual 
patient. We regard the former when it is not based on scientific data as being 
incommensurate with good practice, but the latter is an intrinsic part of good practice as it 
seeks to match the dose to particular characteristics or toxicities experienced by a particular 
patient. 
 
Decisions to vary chemotherapy doses are carried out to personalise therapy for each 
individual patient.  Factors that influence this decision include overall health and 
performance status, associated co-morbidities and cancer disease burden at the time of 
each assessment.  The ultimate aim of care is to achieve meaningful benefit without 
overwhelming adverse events that may worsen a patient’s quality of life.   
 
There are additional methods that can further optimise health care and chemotherapy 
delivery in NSW and these should be considered by the present Inquiry.  Specifically, a 
unified electronic oncology medical information and prescribing system (OMIS) across the 
state (or nationally) will provide real time reporting of cancer data to enable clinicians and 
administrators to monitor treatment results and identify “outlying” management decisions 
that may require further investigation and peer-review.  Such information technology 
infrastructure unfortunately has not been implemented uniformly across the state, with 






